DCH initial response to Housing & Regeneration Bill (Tues 20 Nov 2007)
The Bill published on November 16 proposes a new unaccountable quango and an unaccountable regulator. But the bill also proposes fundamental changes in a number of important areas. 
· Define and regulate access to 'low cost' housing based on income 

· Transfer key responsibilities from elected Ministers and government departments to an unaccountable regulator 

· Give the regulator powers to determine criteria for allocating accommodation, terms of tenancies and levels of rent 
· The break up of the national Housing Revenue Account without long term guarantees for funding council housing 

Alan Walter, DCH chair, said today 
“The proposed definition of 'low cost' housing with a new eligibility requirement "occupied by people who cannot afford to buy or rent at market rate" introduces for the first time means testing that Housing Minister Yvette Cooper promised she would oppose. 
“And giving the regulator powers to determine "criteria for allocating accommodation", "terms of tenancies" and "levels of rent" challenges the defining principles that council housing is 'decent, affordable, secure and accountable' housing for all who want to rent - not housing of 'last resort' for those who can't do any better. 
“We’ll listen to what the Minister has to say in the 2nd Reading next week but this sounds more like a full scale assault – not warm words of support – for council housing.
”With the private market in turmoil and more and more people living in fear that they will be the casualties we need a first class council housing sector more than ever before.”
Download initial briefing and read more>>
